Flu Vaccine

Sonoco recommends that employees and their families consider getting vaccinated for the flu. This year, both seasonal flu and H1N1 flu strain are a concern.  Many Sonoco locations make provisions at a local level for flu vaccine to be administered on site.  Locations are encouraged to continue this practice when feasible.
The Center for Disease Control and Prevention provides the following guidance related to seasonal and H1N1 vaccination.

In general, anyone who wants to reduce their chances of getting seasonal flu can get vaccinated. However, certain people should get vaccinated each year. They are either people who are at high risk of having serious seasonal flu-related complications or people who live with or care for those at high risk for serious complications. 
People who should get vaccinated each year are:

· Children aged 6 months up to their 19th birthday

· Pregnant women

· People 50 years of age and older

· People of any age with certain chronic medical conditions

· People who live in nursing homes and other long-term care facilities

· People who live with or care for those at high risk for complications from flu, including: 


--Health care workers


--Household contacts of persons at high risk for complications from the flu


--Household contacts and out of home caregivers of children less than 6 months of age (these 
 
  children are too young to be vaccinated)

The groups recommended to receive the 2009 H1N1 influenza vaccine include:

· Pregnant women because they are at higher risk of complications and can potentially provide protection to infants who cannot be vaccinated;

· Household contacts and caregivers for children younger than 6 months of age because younger infants are at higher risk of influenza-related complications and cannot be vaccinated. Vaccination of those in close contact with infants younger than 6 months old might help protect infants by “cocooning” them from the virus;

· All people from 6 months through 24 years of age 

· Children from 6 months through 18 years of age because cases of 2009 H1N1 influenza have been seen in children who are in close contact with each other in school and day care settings, which increases the likelihood of disease spread, and

· Young adults 19 through 24 years of age because many cases of 2009 H1N1 influenza have been seen in these healthy young adults and they often live, work, and study in close proximity, and they are a frequently mobile population; and, 

· Persons aged 25 through 64 years who have health conditions associated with higher risk of medical complications from influenza.
With all of the issues related to the 2 dramatically different flu strains this year, Medco has updated its antiviral rule for Tamiflu and Relenza to allow a course of treatment every 30 days and updated the review criteria to follow CDC guidelines.  The rules in place prior to this were one course of treatment every 180 days.  Medco will also allow a review for additional quantities for all strengths.  This is to ensure that patients that need treatment for the various strains will have access. 

